Invitation to bid

Air Traffic and Navigation Services SOC Ltd (ATNS) Republic of South Africa (RSA)



Request For Proposals (RFP): ATNS/TPQ/RFP002/25/26/Furniture

Appointment of a service provider for the supply and delivery of furniture at various airports. Volume 1 A

Bid requirements

July 2025

The information contained within this document is confidential to ATNS in all respects and it is hereby acknowledged that the information provided shall only be used for the preparation of a response to this document. The information furnished will not be used for any other purpose than stated and that the information will not directly or indirectly, by agent, employee or representative, be disclosed either in whole or in part, to any other third party without the express written consent by the Company or its representative.



Reference number:	ATNS/TPQ/RFP002/25/26/Furniture			
Description:	Appointment of a service provider for the supply, delivery and assembly of furniture at various airports for a period of 12 months.			
Issue date:	8 July 2025			
Closing date:	29 July 2025			
Closing time:	16:00, Central African Time (CAT)			
Tender Submission:	Should a bidder require to submit their documents online, they must send			
	an email to tenders@atns.co.za and copy lightg@atns.co.za to express			
	their interest to do so. `			
	On the email Bidders must specify on the subject line - the tender			
	number and description.			
	A link will be shared with the Bidder upon receipt of their intention to			
	submit a bid online.			
	Deadline for requesting the link is 2 days before closing date, email			
	sent after this deadline will not be attended to.			
	NB: Submissions are done online only.			



Table of contents

Importa	nt notice	. 6
1.	Section A: Introduction and scope of work	. 7
1.1.	Introduction	. 7
1.2.	Purpose of the bid	10
2.	Section B: Bid evaluation process	14
2.1.	Stage 1: Administrative requirements	14
2.2.	Stage 2: Mandatory requirements	14
2.3.	Stage 3: Evaluation for price and ATNS specified goals	15
2.4.	Bidders must submit the following documents as a means of verification for specification for specifica	
2.5.	Specific goals	17
3.	Section C: Tender conditions and instructions to bid	18
3.1.	Disclaimer	18
3.2.	Contract terms	18
3.3.	Cancellation of procurement process	19
3.4.	Bid submission conditions, instruction and evaluation process/criteria	19
3.5.	Negotiation and contracting	19
3.6.	Reasons for rejection	19
3.7.	General conditions of contract	19
3.8.	additional information requirements	20
3.9.	Confidentiality	20
3.10.	Intellectual property, inventions and copyright	20
3.11.	Non-compliance with delivery terms	20
3.12.	Warrants	20
3.13.	Parties not affected by waiver or breaches	20
3.14.	Retention	21
3.15.	Central Supplier Database	21
3.16.	Format of bids	21
3.17.	SARS tax clearance certificate(s)	22
3.18.	Declaration of interest	22
3.19.	Invitation to bid	22
3.20.	Pricing schedule	22
3.21.	Registration on the CSD	23
3.22.	Registration certificates and accreditation with OEMs or professional bodies	23
4.	Section D: Standard Bidding Documents (SBD)	24
SBD1: I	nvitation to bid	24



SBD 4:	Bidder's disclosure	30
SBD 6.′	I: Preference points claim form in terms of the Preferential Procurement Regulation 2022	
Genera	I conditions of contract	41
Append	lix A-form questionnaire	61
Annexu	Ire A	62
1.	Deliveries	72
2.	Environmental conditions	72
3.	Regulations	72
4.	Warranty	73
5.	General	73
6.	Quality	73
7.	Contractors' responsibilities	74



Bidding Structure

Indicate the type of Bidding/Tendering Structure by marking with an 'X'			
Individual Bidder			
Joint Venture			
Consortium			
With Sub-Contractors			
Other			
If Individual:			
Name of Bidder			
Registration Number			
VAT Registration Number			
Contact Person			
Telephone Number			
Cell Number(s)			
E-mail Address			
Postal Address			
Physical Address			
If Joint Venture or Consortiun	n, indicate the name/s of the partners:		
Company Name			
Registration Number			
VAT Registration Number			
Contact Person			
Telephone Number			
E-mail Address			
Postal Address			
Physical Address			



Important Notice

The information contained herein, is given without any liability whatsoever to ATNS and no representation or warranty, express or implied, is made as to the accuracy, completeness, or thoroughness of the content of this RFP.

This RFP is for the confidential use of only those persons/companies who are participants of this RFP. Each recipient acknowledges that the contents of this RFP are confidential and agrees that it will not without the prior written consent of ATNS, reproduce, use, or disclose such information in whole or in part, to any other party other than as required by law or other regulatory requirements.

The Bidder shall bear all costs incurred by him in connection with the preparation and submission of his Bid Response and for finalisation of the contract and the attachments thereof. ATNS will in no case be responsible for payment to the Bidder for these costs. The Company reserves the right to reject any or all Bids, to undertake discussions with one or more Bidders, and to accept that Bid or modified Bid which in its sole judgment, will be most advantageous to the Company, price and other evaluation factors having been considered.



1. Section A: Introduction and scope of work

1.1. Introduction

The ATNS is a State-Owned Company (SOC), established in 1993 in terms of the ATNS Company Act (Act 45 of 1993) to provide air traffic management solutions and associated services on behalf of the State. These services accord with International Civil Aviation Organisation (ICAO) standards and recommended practices, and the South African Civil Aviation Regulations and Technical Standards. As an air navigation services provider (ANSP), ATNS is governed by the nation's legislative and administrative framework.

ATNS is also a commercialised ANSP operating on the "user pays" principle that relies on current revenues and debt funding for its operational and capital expenditure requirements.

ATNS is the major provider of air traffic management, communication, surveillance, navigation, and associated services (including training) within South Africa. ATNS manages 10% of the world's airspace.

Standing strong with over 1100 employees, ATNS strives to continuously provide safe airspace, orderly, expeditious and efficient management of Air Traffic Management services. The company operates at 21 aerodromes within the country, including OR Tambo, Cape Town, and King Shaka International Airports. In the rest of the African Continent, ATNS provides amongst others the Aeronautical Satellite Communication (VSAT) networks. This service extends from Cape to Cairo interconnecting more than 33 states in Africa and Middle East. Other services include ATS and technical training, WGS 84 surveys, airspace design, AIP documentation, billing, and consultancy services.

<u>Vision</u>

ATNS's Vision is to be the preferred supplier of air traffic management solutions and associated services to the African continent and selected international markets.

<u>Mission</u>

Our Mission is to provide safe, expeditious and efficient air traffic management solutions and associated services, whilst ensuring long-term economic, social and environmental sustainability.

• Our business is driven through our embedded Values, being:



- Accountability
- Safety and customer service
- Continuous improvement and innovation
- Employee engagement and development
- Fairness and consistency
- Open and effective communication

Our business offerings are divided into Regulated and non-regulated activities:

Regulated Business

At present 90% of ATNS's revenue is facilitated through its regulated business:

Air navigation services and infrastructure

The principal activities of ATNS's regulated business encompass the planning, operating and maintenance of safe and efficient air traffic management services in the airspace for which the State is responsible. Airspace infrastructure consists of the following main components:

- Communications, navigation, and surveillance (CNS) infrastructure.
- Auxiliary aviation services, such as aeronautical information publications, flight procedure design and aeronautical surveys.
- Air traffic management.

ATNS's infrastructure development is informed by user expectations and regulatory requirements at a global level; as well as the needs of the air traffic management (ATM) community and new enabling technologies.

Air traffic service charges

As a monopoly service provider, ATNS is regulated economically by the Economic Regulating Committee (RC) that is a statutory body formed and appointed by the Shareholder, the Department of Transport (DoT). The RC is empowered by the ATNS Company Act (Act 45 of 1993) to issue permission to ATNS. The permission regulates the increase in specified tariffs that ATNS can issue and lays down minimum service standards requirements for the regulated business. ATNS is, through the permission, authorized to levy air traffic service charges on users (aircraft operators) for the use of air navigation infrastructure and/or the provision of an air traffic service. The permission has a five-year life span.



Training institution

ATNS runs a successful training institution as a division within the Company, namely: the Aviation Training Academy (ATA). The ATA provides a full range of air traffic services training, technical support training and related training to delegates in South Africa and the broader African continent in the disciplines of engineering, air traffic services and management. The ATA is an ISO9001:2000 accredited institution and has international cooperation agreements in place with partners, enabling the academy to maintain mutually beneficial partnerships in the presentation and accreditation of international courses in air traffic services (ATS). The ATA is a world-renowned academy, and in both 2012 and 2013 was formally recognized as the International Air Transport Association (IATA) Worldwide Top Regional Training Partner.

Non-Regulated Business

ATNS's non-regulated business currently contributes 10% of the Company's revenue. The non-regulated business encompasses a long-term strategy to facilitate regional expansion through a subsidiary vehicle presently known as "ATNS International". ATNS International will enable the Company to take a more robust and agile stance in the non-regulated business market without posing undue risks to its regulated market and Shareholder. It will also enable ATNS to enter joint ventures and partnerships with external suppliers so that the Company can harness more valuable market opportunities and extend its regional influence and reach. Additional information is available on ATNS website – www.atns.com



1.2. Purpose of the bid

1.2.1.Project overview

- a) The purpose of this RFP is to solicit proposals from potential bidder(s) for the supply, delivery and assembly of furniture at various airports for a period of 12 months.
- **b)** This RFP document details and incorporates, as far as possible, the tasks and responsibilities of the potential bidder required by ATNS for the supply and delivery of furniture at various airports for a period of 12 months
- c) This tender does not constitute an offer to do business with ATNS but merely serves as an invitation to bidder(s) to facilitate a requirements-based decision process.

1.2.2. Scope of Work

The scope of the project is to:

- a) Supply, deliver and assembling of furniture at various airports for a period of 12 months.
- b) The office furniture is to be delivered at various ATNS centres listed hereto at 1.2.3. below.
- c) Include at least a 5-years warranty on all furniture to be supplied.

NB: Detailed specifications are attached below as Annexure A.

1.2.3. List of centres and addresses:

Airport	Acronym	Physical address	Province
Lanseria International Airport	FALA	ATNS Control Tower; Airport Rd, Lanseria, 1748	
Grand Central Airport	FAGC	ATNS Control Tower; Main Terminal Building, 3 New Rd, Glen Austin AH, Midrand, 1685	Gauteng
Rand Airport	FAGM	ATNS Control Tower; Main Terminal Building, Rand Airport Rd, Germiston, 1419	



Airport	Acronym	Physical address	Province	
Kruger Mpumalanga Airport	FAKN	ATNS Control Tower; Kruger Mpumalanga International Airport, R538, Nelspruit, 1200	Mpumalanga	
Cape Town International Airport	FACT	ATNS Control Tower, Tower Road, Cape Town International Airport, Gate FOX 3, 7525	Western Cape	
George Airport	FAGG	ATNS Control Tower, ATNS Old Mossel Bay Road, George Airport, George, 6529		
King Shaka International Airport	FALE	ATNS Control Tower, King Shaka International Airport, International Trade Avenue, Tongaat, 4407	KwaZulu Natal	
Virginia (Durban) Airport	FAVG ATNS Control Tower,			
King David Stuurman Airport (Old Name: Port Elizabeth Airport)	FAPE	ATNS Control Tower, King David Stuurman Airport, Allister Miller Drive, Walmer, Port Elizabeth, 6065		
king Phalo Airport	FAEL	ATNS Control Tower, king Phalo Airport,	Eastern Cape	
(Old Name: East London Airport)		66 Settler's Way, Greenfields, East London, 5208		
Mthatha Airport	FAUT	ATNS Control Tower, R61 Road, Mthatha Airport, 5099, Mthatha.		

ATNS will not bear any costs for breakages of any furniture during transporting, delivery and assembling, until they have been successfully utilised by the relevant ATNS centre.



1.2.4. Validity Period

- a) The proposal provided to ATNS in terms of this request for proposals must be valid for a period of 120 days from the date of submission.
- **b)** Should there be a need to request extension of the finalisation of the award of the RFP, the bidders will be duly informed, and the priced proposal will remain valid for the amended duration.

1.2.5. Correspondence during Bid Period

All correspondence, during the biding period in connection with the Bid, shall be made as follows:

- a) Contract Specialist: Light Gqabhu <u>lightg@atns.co.za</u> and copy tenders@atns.co.za
- **b)** The Bid shall comprise of:

PARCEL A

Volume 1 A: General bid instructions and administrative requirements

GCC: General Conditions of Contract

Volume 1C: Tender Pricing Schedule

PARCEL A - LABELLED AND TABBED AS PER INDEX.

Parcel A Index	Requirement	Confirm Submission with X
Volume 1 A	General bid instructions and administrative	
	requirements-returnable documents	
GCC	General Condition of Contract	
Volume 1 C	Tender Pricing Schedule	

c) Clarifications

Any clarification required by a bidder regarding the meaning or interpretation of the Terms of Reference, or any other aspect concerning the bid, is to be requested in writing by completing Form of Questionnaire attached as **Appendix A** and email to



<u>lightg@atns.co.za_and_copy_tenders@atns.co.za_not later than 12:00 CAT on 26 July</u> 2025. A reply will be published on the ATNS website: <u>www.atns.co.za</u> under the Tenders section. The bid reference number should be mentioned in all correspondence. Telephonic requests for clarification will not be accepted. If appropriate, the clarifying information will be made available to all bidders by e-mail only.

1.2.6. Procedures For Submitting of Bids

- a) The closing date and time for submitting proposals is 29 July 2025 at 16:00, CAT.
- **b)** All prospective bidders must send their bid response submissions to ATNS before or on the closing date and time.
- c) Bidders must submit their documents online by sending an email to <u>tenders@atns.co.za</u> and copy <u>light@atns.co.za</u> to express their interest to do so. A link will be shared with the supplier for uploading the documents on a secure online portal. On the email Bidders must specify on the subject line the tender number and description. Deadline for requesting the link is 2 days before closing date, email sent after this deadline will not be attended to.



2. Section B: Bid evaluation process

Bid evaluation process

The bid evaluation process for this RFP will be conducted in three (3) distinct stages as follows:

2.1. Stage 1: Administrative requirements

All prospective bidders must comply with the following administrative requirement:

No	Required document
1	Valid tax pin status
2	Must be registered on the National Treasury CSD (Central Supplier database):
	A full report must be submitted.
3	CIPC Registration Documents.
4	Fully completed and signed Standard Bidding Documents (SBD) forms: (SBD
	1, Form of Bid, SBD 4, SBD 6.1,): duly completed and signed by the duly
	authorised person.

If the Bidder failed to comply with any of the administrative requirements, or if ATNS is unable to verify whether the requirements are met, then ATNS reserves the right to-

- a) Reject the bid and not evaluate it, or
- b) Accept the bid for evaluation, on condition that the Bidder must submit within 7 (seven) days any supplementary information to achieve full compliance, provided that the supplementary information is administrative and not substantive in nature.

2.2. Stage 2: Mandatory requirements

All prospective bidders must comply with the following mandatory requirements in order to be considered further in the procurement process under the stage 3.



No	Mandatory Criteria	Proof
		Required
1	Provide five (5) letters of proof of previous relevant experience (i.e., supply,	
	deliver and assembly of Office Furniture) for work completed within the last	
	five (5) years with contactable references. References must be in a form of a	
	signed letters on a client's official business letterhead stating the scope and	
	description of the services rendered, contract duration with contact name, and	
	contact number.	
2	Provide Proof of personal transportation capacity in a form of ownership	
	certificate or lease agreement in the company's name.	
3	Compliance with COID (Compensation for Occupational Injuries and	
	Diseases) and provide certificates (Letter of Good standing)	
4	Provide manufacturer's Warranty of material and workmanship (Warranty	
	Certificate)	
5	Service providers are to provide the latest Audited Financial statement for the	
	last two financial years showing that the bidder has financial capacity to	
	provide the services.	

2.3. Stage 3: Evaluation for price and ATNS specified goals.

Bids will be evaluated in terms of the ATNS' Procurement Policies and Procedures using the 80/20-point system. 80 points will be awarded for price and 20 points for ATNS specific goals claimed.

	Points
Price	80
ATNS specific goals	20

Note to bidder: The bidder must indicate how they claim points for each preference point system in the provided SBD 6.1 attached.



The specific goals allocated points in terms of this tender	Number of points allocated (80/20 system)	Number of points claimed (80/20 system)
51% Black Owned Suppliers (Section 2(1)(d)(i) of the PPPFA)	10,00	(To be completed by the tenderer in SBD 6.1 attached)
30% Black Woman Owned Suppliers. (Section 2(1)(d)(i) of the PPPFA)	10,00	(To be completed by the tenderer in SBD 6.1 attached)

This bid will be evaluated according to the above on ATNS specific goals. Failure to submit supporting documents may result to a bidder being allocated zero (0) points. Bidders are required to claim ATNS specific goals in the provided SBD 6.1 attached Bid response evaluation.

2.4. <u>Bidders must submit the following documents as a means of verification for</u> <u>specific goals:</u>

- 2.4.1. CSD Report
- 2.4.2. CIPC documents (company registration documents),
- **2.4.3.** Shareholder certificates, and
- **2.4.4.** Copy/ies of Identity document(s) for shareholder(s).

Bidders who fail to submit the above documents will not qualify for points allocated for specific goals.

ame of the company	•
esignation	
ignature	
SD number	•••••



2.5. Specific goals

The Preferential Procurement Regulations, 2022 pertaining to the Preferential Procurement Policy Framework Act, Act No 5 of 2000.

ATNS Preferential Procurement (PP) requirements as per the ATNS Supply Chain Management Policy, states that ATNS shall deal with suppliers in accordance with the ATNS specific goals. The application of the specific goals will be per request, per tender up to the maximum points as per the applicable pricing formula, the 80/20 system.

All responsive tender offers shall be evaluated in terms of Price and ATNS specific goals. The 80/20 Preference Point System shall be applicable in accordance with the Preferential Procurement Framework Act (No.5) of 2000.



3. Section C: Tender conditions and instructions to bid

3.1. Disclaimer

- **3.1.1.** The Bidder shall bear all costs incurred in connection with the preparation and submission of their Bid Response and for finalisation of the contract and the attachments thereof. ATNS will in no case be responsible for payment to the Bidder for these costs.
- 3.1.2. The Company reserves the right to reject any or all Bids, to undertake discussions with one or more Bidders, and to accept that Bid or modified Bid which in its sole judgment, will be most advantageous to the Company, price and other evaluation factors having been considered.

3.2. Contract terms

- **3.2.1.** Whilst ATNS have taken every reasonable step to ensure the accuracy of this brief, the Company accepts no liability in relation to the accuracy of any representations made. Bidders should accept that their tender response is on the basis and reliance of its own judgment and information. ATNS reserves the right to vary the scope and terms as described in this document. If any variation does take place tenderer will be advised as soon as possible in writing.
- **3.2.2.** The successful tenderer will be engaged subject to acceptance of a contract containing the standard Terms and Conditions as given. The contract contains standard clauses including a retention clause for non-satisfactory completion, breach of contract and confidentiality clauses and a requirement for the tenderer to have adequate professional indemnity insurance. All Tenderers must bear in mind that if circumstances dictate, ATNS reserves its right to withdraw from any commitments that will be entered into within this statement of work.
- **3.2.3.** All designs and documentation submitted by the tenderer will be treated as confidential.
- **3.2.4.** ATNS reserves the right to reject, withdraw or cancel any or all Proposals/Tenders, to undertake discussions with one or more Tenderers and to accept that tender or modified tender which in its sole judgment, will be most advantageous to the Company, price and other evaluation factors having been considered.



3.3. Cancellation of procurement process

This procurement process can be postponed or cancelled at any stage at the sole discretion of ATNS provided that such cancellation or postponement takes place prior to entering a contract with a specific service provider to which the bid relates.

3.4. Bid submission conditions, instruction and evaluation process/criteria

The Bid submission conditions and instructions as well as the evaluation process/criteria have been noted. Non-compliance to any of these will result in a bid being rejected.

3.5. Negotiation and contracting

ATNS have the right to enter negotiation with one or more Bidders regarding any terms and conditions, including price(s), of a proposed contract.

Under no circumstances will negotiation with any Bidders, including preferred Bidders, constitute an award or promise/ undertaking to award the contract.

ATNS shall not be obliged to accept the lowest or any bid, offer or proposal.

A contract will only be deemed to be concluded when reduced to writing in a formal contract and Service Level Agreement (if applicable) signed by the designated responsible person of both parties.

ATNS also reserves the right to enter one contract with a Bidder for all required functions or into more than one contract with different Bidders for different functions.

3.6. Reasons for rejection

ATNS shall reject a proposal for the award of a contract if the recommended Bidder has committed a proven corrupt or fraudulent act in competing for the particular contract. ATNS may disregard the bid of any bidder if that bidder, or any of its directors:

- Have abused the SCM system of the ATNS.
- Have committed proven fraud or any other improper conduct in relation to such system.
- Have failed to perform on any previous contract and the proof exists.
- Such actions shall be communicated to the National Treasury.

3.7. General conditions of contract

The General Conditions of Contract must be accepted.



3.8. additional information requirements

During evaluation of the bids, additional information may be requested in writing from Bidders. Replies to such request must be submitted, within 7 working days or as otherwise indicated. Failure to comply, may lead to your bid being disregarded. No additional information will be accepted from any individual Bidder without such information having been requested.

3.9. Confidentiality

The bid and all information in connection therewith shall be held in strict confidence by Bidders and usage of such information shall be limited to the preparation of the bid. Bidders shall undertake to limit the number of copies of this document.

3.10. Intellectual property, inventions and copyright

Copyright of all documentation relating to this contract belongs to the client. The successful Bidder may not disclose any information, documentation, or products to other clients without the written approval of the accounting authority or the delegate. This paragraph shall survive termination of this contract.

3.11. Non-compliance with delivery terms

As soon as it becomes known to the contractor that he/she will not be able to deliver the services within the delivery period and/or against the quoted price and/or as specified, ATNS must be given immediate written notice to this effect. ATNS reserves the right to implement remedies as provided for in the GCC.

3.12. Warrants

The bidder warrants that it can conclude this Agreement to the satisfaction of ATNS.

3.13. Parties not affected by waiver or breaches

The waiver (whether express or implied) by any Party of any breach of the terms or conditions of this contract by the other Party shall not prejudice any remedy of the waiving party in respect of any continuing or other breach of the terms and conditions hereof.



No favour, delay, relaxation, or indulgence on the part of any Party in exercising any power or right conferred on such Party in terms of this contract shall operate as a

waiver of such power or right nor shall any single or partial exercise of any such power or right under this agreement.

3.14. Retention

On termination of this agreement, the bidder shall, on demand hand over all documentation provided as part of the project and all deliverables, etc., without the right of retention, to ATNS.

No agreement to amend or vary a contract or order or the conditions, stipulations or provisions thereof shall be valid and of any force and effect unless such agreement to amend or vary is entered into in writing and signed by the contracting parties. Any waiver of the requirement that the agreement to amend or vary shall be in writing, shall also be in writing.

3.15. Central Supplier Database

It is a requirement that all suppliers/ services providers to ATNS shall be registered on the National Treasury Central Supplier Database (CSD).

Bidders are therefore required to register as a supplier on the CSD before submitting a bid. The CSD website can be accessed on the following link: http://ocpo.treasury.gov.za/Pages/default.aspx

Bidders are therefore required to submit proof of their registration on the CSD, or if not yet registered, provide proof of their application to be registered, with their bid. No bid will be awarded, and a contract concluded with a bidder who is not registered on the CSD.

3.16. Format of bids

Bidders must complete all the necessary bid documents and undertakings required in this bid document. Bidders are advised that their proposal should be concise, written in plain English and simply presented.



If applicable, Bidders are to set out their proposal in the format prescribed hereunder. This means that the proposal must be structured in the parts noted below. Information not submitted in the relevant part, may not be considered for evaluation purposes.

3.17. SARS tax clearance certificate(s)

Bidder must ensure compliance with their tax obligations.

Bidders are required to submit their unique personal identification number (PIN) issued by SARS to enable the organ of state to view the taxpayer's profile and tax status. Application for tax compliance status (TCS) or PIN may also be made via e-filing. To use this provision, taxpayers will need to register with SARS as e-filers through the website <u>www.sars.gov.za</u>.

Bidders may also submit a printed TCS together with the bid.

In bids where consortia/ joint ventures/ sub-contractors are involved; each party must submit a separate proof of TCS/ PIN/ CSD number.

Where no TCS is available, but the bidder is registered on the Central Supplier Database (CSD), a CSD number must be provided.

Bids submitted without any one of the above, will be deemed to be non-responsive.

3.18. Declaration of interest

Each party to the bid must complete and return the "Declaration of Interest". Bids submitted without a complete and signed Declaration of Interest will be deemed to be non-responsive.

3.19. Invitation to bid

Bidders must complete, sign, and return the full "Invitation to Bid" document. Bids submitted without a completed and signed Invitation to Bid will be deemed to be non-responsive.

3.20. Pricing schedule

Any budget amount that may be indicated in this document shall be deemed to be a guide only and Bidders are expected to submit a costing that is fair and reasonable. All costs related to this assignment are to be allowed for in the pricing schedule and in the formats prescribed and must be returned as part of the submission. Bids submitted without a price or with an incomplete price, will be deemed to be non-responsive.



A pricing schedule with one of the specified elements (fees and reimbursable costs) omitted from the costing, may be considered non-responsive.

3.21. Registration on the CSD

In this part, bidders must submit proof of their registration, or proof that they have applied for registration on the Central Supplier Database. Bids submitted without the required proof, will be deemed to be non-responsive.

3.22. Registration certificates and accreditation with OEMs or professional bodies

Registration with professional bodies. Bids submitted without proof will be deemed to be non-responsive.



4. Section D: Standard Bidding Documents (SBD)

SBD1: Invitation to bid

Part A

You are hereby invit	ted to bid for req	uirements of the ATN	IS						
Bid number:		Closing date:		Closing time:					
ATNS/TPQ/RFP002/2	25/26/Furniture	8 July 2025		16:00 C/	AT				
Description	of 12 months.	a service provider for t				·		various airports	s for a period
Bid response docum	nents may be sul	bmitted via email at:	RFQ	<u>s@atns.co.za</u>	copy:	ghtg@atn	s.co.za		
Bidding procedure e	enquiries may be	directed to:		Technical er	nquiries	may be di	rected to):	
Contact person		Light Gqabhu		Contact pers	on		Anele I	Mayekiso	
Telephone number		+2711 607 1366		Telephone n	umber		011 60	7 1423	
E-mail address		lightg@atns.co.za		E-mail addre	SS		anelem	n@atns.co.za	
Supplier information	ı	·					•		
Name of bidder									
Postal address									
Street address									
Telephone number		Code			N	umber			
Cellphone number									
E-mail address									
VAT registration num	ber								
Supplier compliance	status	Tax compliance system PIN:			or	CSD No:		MAAA	
B-BBEE status level v certificate	verification	Tick applicable bo	X	B-BBEE stat affidavit	us level :	sworn		Tick applicable	e box
		☐ Yes ☐ No						Yes	🗌 No
A B-BBEE status le	vel verification c	ertificate/ sworn affic	davit	(For EMES a	nd QSE	s) must be	e submit	ted in order to	o qualify for
preference points for	or B-BBEE								



Are you the accredited representative in south africa for the goods /services /works offered?	☐Yes ☐No [If yes enclose proof]	Are you a foreign based supplier for the goods /services /works offered?	☐Yes ☐No [If yes, answer the questionnaire below]				
Questionnaire to bidding foreign sup	opliers						
Is the entity a resident of the Republic of	of South Africa (RSA)?		🗌 Yes 🗌 No				
Does the entity have a branch in the R		🗌 Yes 🗌 No					
Does the entity have a permanent esta		🗌 Yes 🗌 No					
Does the entity have any source of inco	ome in the RSA?		🗌 Yes 🗌 No				
Is the entity liable in the RSA for any fo	rm of taxation?		🗌 Yes 🗌 No				
If the answer is "no" to all of the above, then it is not a requirement to register for a tax compliance status system pin code							
from the SARS and if not register as	per 2.3 below.						



Part B

Terms and conditions for bidding

1. Bid submission:

- 1.1. Bids must be delivered by the stipulated time to the correct address. late bids will not be accepted for consideration.
- 1.2. All bids must be submitted on the official forms provided (not to be re-typed) or in the manner prescribed in the bid document.
- 1.3. This bid is subject to the Preferential Procurement Policy Framework Act, 2000 and the Preferential Procurement Regulations, 2017, the General Conditions of Contract (GCC) and, if applicable, any other special conditions of contract.
- 1.4. The successful bidder will be required to fill in and sign a written contract form.

2. Tax compliance requirements

- 2.1 Bidders must ensure compliance with their tax obligations.
- 2.2 Bidders are required to submit their PIN issued by SARS to enable the organ of state to verify the taxpayer's profile and tax status.
- 2.3 Application for tax compliance status TCS PIN may be made via E-Filing through the SARS website www.sars.gov.za.
- 2.4 Bidders may also submit a printed TCS certificate together with the bid.
- 2.5 In bids where consortium / JV / sub-contractors are involved, each party must submit a separate TCS certificate / PIN / CSD number.
- 2.6 Where no TCS PIN is available, but the bidder is registered on CSD, a CSD number must be provided.
- 2.7 No bids will be considered from persons in the service of the state, companies with directors who are persons in the service of the state, or close corporations with members persons in the service of the state."

NB: Failure to provide / or comply with any of the above particulars may render the bid invalid.



Signature of bidder:

Capacity under which this bid is signed:

(Proof of authority must be submitted e.g. company resolution)

Date:

Form of bid: (Pricing schedule must be in a separate envelope-Volume 1C)

Closing time: **16:00, CAT** Closing date: **29 July 2025** Bid no: **ATNS/TPQ/RFP002/25/26/Furniture** Validity: **120 days** Name of bidder:

Pricing Schedule for bid pricing.

						UNI	FS AN	D QT	Ys							
No.	Item Description	FAEL	FAUT	FAGC	FALE	FAPE	FAVG	FAGM	FALA	FAKN	FACT	Total	Unit Cost		Total	
		<u> </u>	1		1	1	1			1	1				-	
1	Picnic table with attached benches	4										4	R	-	R	-
2	Herman Miller Aeron B full house office chairs or Equivalent	10	4	2	18				6			40	R	-	R	-
3	Single-Seater Leather Couch				8				2			10	R	-	R	-
4	Two-seater couch		2			2	1	1	2	1		9	R	-	R	-
5	Three-seater couch					3			1	1		5	R	-	R	-
5	10-12-seater oval boardroom table	1										1	R	-	R	-
6	Glass Top Coffee Table		1									1	R	-	R	-
7	L Shaped Office Desk			1								1	R	-	R	-
8	Rectangular Executive Desk veneer										6	6	R	-	R	-
9	Rectangular Executive Desk mahogany				9							9	R	-	R	-
10	Right L-shape table + round end				3							3	R	-	R	-
11	L Shaped Office Desk				5							5	R	-	R	-
12	4 drawer filing cabinet (2100 x 450 x 900mm				22							22	R	-	R	-
13	Sliding Door Filing Cabinet		1									1	R	-	R	-



						UNI	S AN	D QT	Ys							
No.	Item Description	FAEL	FAUT	FAGC	FALE	FAPE	FAVG	FAGM	FALA	FAKN	FACT	Total	U	nit Cost		Total
14	2 swing doors filing cabinet 2100mm			1					2			3	R	-	R	-
15	2 swing doors filing cabinet-1600mm										22	22	R	-	R	-
16	Filing cabinet with sliding door (700 x 770mm.)						2					2	R	-	R	-
17	Hanger File Cabinet								1		7	8	R	-	R	-
18	Credenza - Brookhill veneer finish										4	4	R	-	R	-
19	Credenza - Mohagany finish				1							1	R	-	R	-
20	Four-rows cupboard suspension files				2							2	R	-	R	-
21	Single bed with a base set				2							2	R	-	R	-
22	Locker set for the locker room				50							50	R	-	R	-

Total Amount (VAT Inclusive)	R -	

SBD 4: Bidder's disclosure

1. Purpose of the form

Any person (natural or juristic) may make an offer or offers in terms of this invitation to bid. In line with the principles of transparency, accountability, impartiality, and ethics as enshrined in the Constitution of the Republic of South Africa and further expressed in various pieces of legislation, it is required for the bidder to make this declaration in respect of the details required hereunder.

Where a person/s are listed in the Register for Bid Defaulters and / or the List of Restricted Suppliers, that person will automatically be disqualified from the bid process.

2. Bidder's declaration

- 2.1. Is the bidder, or any of its directors / trustees / shareholders / members / partners or any person having a controlling interest1 in the enterprise, employed by the state?
 Yes/No
- 2.1.1. If so, furnish particulars of the names, individual identity numbers, and, if applicable, state employee numbers of sole proprietor/ directors / trustees / shareholders / members/ partners or any person having a controlling interest in the enterprise, in table below:

¹ the power, by one person or a group of persons holding the majority of the equity of an enterprise, alternatively, the person/s having the deciding vote or power to influence or to direct the course and decisions of the enterprise.



Full name	Identity number	Name of state institution

- 2.2. Do you, or any person connected with the bidder, have a relationship with any person who is employed by the procuring institution? Yes/No
- 2.2.1. If so, furnish particulars:

.....

- 2.3. Does the bidder or any of its directors / trustees / shareholders / members / partners or any person having a controlling interest in the enterprise have any interest in any other related enterprise whether or not they are bidding for this contract?
 Yes/No
- 2.3.1 If so, furnish particulars:

.....

3. Declaration

l,	the		undersign	ied,
(name)		in	submitting	the



accompanying bid, do hereby make the following statements that I certify to be true and complete in every respect:

- 3.1. I have read and I understand the contents of this disclosure;
- **3.2.** I understand that the accompanying bid will be disqualified if this disclosure is found not to be true and complete in every respect;
- **3.3.** The bidder has arrived at the accompanying bid independently from, and without consultation, communication, agreement or arrangement with any competitor. However, communication between partners in a joint venture or consortium2 will not be construed as collusive bidding.
- **3.4.** In addition, there have been no consultations, communications, agreements or arrangements with any competitor regarding the quality, quantity, specifications, prices, including methods, factors or formulas used to calculate prices, market allocation, the intention or decision to submit or not to submit the bid, bidding with the intention not to win the bid and conditions or delivery particulars of the products or services to which this bid invitation relates.
- **3.5.** The terms of the accompanying bid have not been, and will not be, disclosed by the bidder, directly or indirectly, to any competitor, prior to the date and time of the official bid opening or of the awarding of the contract.
- **3.6.** There have been no consultations, communications, agreements or arrangements made by the bidder with any official of the procuring institution in relation to this procurement process prior to and during the bidding process except to provide clarification on the bid submitted where so required by the institution; and the bidder was not involved in the drafting of the specifications or terms of reference for this bid.
- **3.7.** I am aware that, in addition and without prejudice to any other remedy provided to combat any restrictive practices related to bids and contracts, bids that are suspicious will be reported to the Competition Commission for investigation and possible imposition of administrative penalties in terms of section 59 of the Competition Act No 89 of 1998 and or may be reported to the National Prosecuting Authority (NPA) for criminal investigation and or may be restricted from conducting business with the public sector for a period not exceeding ten (10) years in terms of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act No 12 of 2004 or any other applicable legislation.

² Joint venture or Consortium means an association of persons for the purpose of combining their expertise, property, capital, efforts, skill and knowledge in an activity for the execution of a contract.



I certify that the information furnished in paragraphs 1, 2 and 3 above is correct. I accept that the state may reject the bid or act against me in terms of paragraph 6 of PFMA SCM Instruction 03 OF 2021/22 on Preventing and Combating Abuse in the Supply Chain Management System should this declaration prove to be false.

Signature	Date
Position	Name of bidder



SBD 6.1: Preference points claim form in terms of the Preferential Procurement Regulations 2022

This preference form must form part of all bids invited. It contains general information and serves as a claim form for preference points for specific goals.

NB: Before completing this form, bidders must study the general conditions, definitions and directives applicable in respect of the bid and Preferential Procurement Regulations, 2022

1. General conditions

- **1.1** The following preference point systems are applicable to invitations to bid:
- 1.1.1 the 80/20 system for requirements with a Rand value of up to R50 000 000 (all applicable taxes included); and
- 1.1.2 the 90/10 system for requirements with a Rand value above R50 000 000 (all applicable taxes included).

1.2 To be completed by the organ of state

- 1.2.1 The applicable preference point system for this bid is the **80/20** preference point system.
- **1.3** Points for this bid (even in the case of a bid for income-generating contracts) shall be awarded for:
- 1.3.1 Price; and
- 1.3.2 Specific goals.



1.4 To be completed by the organ of state:

The maximum points for this bid are allocated as follows:

	Points
Price	80
Specific goals	20
Total points for price and specific goals	100

- **1.5** Failure on the part of a bidder to submit proof or documentation required in terms of this bid to claim points for specific goals with the bid, will be interpreted to mean that preference points for specific goals are not claimed.
- **1.6** The organ of state reserves the right to require of a bidder, either before a bid is adjudicated or at any time subsequently, to substantiate any claim in regard to preferences, in any manner required by the organ of state.

2. Definitions

- (a) "bid" means a written offer in the form determined by an organ of state in response to an invitation to provide goods or services through price quotations, competitive biding process or any other method envisaged in legislation;
- (b) **"price"** means an amount of money bided for goods or services, and includes all applicable taxes less all unconditional discounts;
- (c) "rand value" means the total estimated value of a contract in Rand, calculated at the time of bid invitation, and includes all applicable taxes;
- (d) "bid for income-generating contracts" means a written offer in the form determined by an organ of state in response to an invitation for the origination of income-generating contracts through any method envisaged in legislation that will result in a legal agreement between the organ of state and a third party that produces revenue for the organ of state, and includes, but is not limited to, leasing and disposal of assets and concession contracts, excluding direct sales and disposal of assets through public auctions; and
- (e) "the Act" means the Preferential Procurement Policy Framework Act, 2000 (Act No. 5 of 2000).



3. Formulae for procurement of goods and services

3.1. Points awarded for price

3.1.1 The 80/20 or 90/10

A maximum of 80 or 90 points is allocated for price on the following basis:

80/20or90/10
$$Ps = 80\left(1 - \frac{Pt - P\min}{P\min}\right)$$
or $Ps = 90\left(1 - \frac{Pt - P\min}{P\min}\right)$ WherePs=Points scored for price of bid under considerationPt=Price of bid under considerationPtinin=Price of lowest acceptable bid

3.2. Formulae for disposal or leasing of state assets and income generating procurement

3.2.1. Points awarded for price

A maximum of 80 or 90 points is allocated for price on the following basis:

80/20 or 90/10

$$Ps = 80\left(1 + \frac{Pt - P \max}{P \max}\right)$$
 or $Ps = 90\left(1 + \frac{Pt - P \max}{P \max}\right)$

Where

Ps = Points scored for price of bid under consideration

Pt = Price of bid under consideration

Pmax = Price of highest acceptable bid


4. Points awarded for specific goals

- **4.1.** In terms of Regulation 4(2); 5(2); 6(2) and 7(2) of the Preferential Procurement Regulations, preference points must be awarded for specific goals stated in the bid. For the purposes of this bid the bidder will be allocated points based on the goals stated in table 1 below as may be supported by proof/ documentation stated in the conditions of this bid:
- **4.2.** In cases where organs of state intend to use Regulation 3(2) of the Regulations, which states that, if it is unclear whether the 80/20 or 90/10 preference point system applies, an organ of state must, in the bid documents, stipulate in the case of—
 - (a) an invitation for bid for income-generating contracts, that either the 80/20 or 90/10 preference point system will apply and that the highest acceptable bid will be used to determine the applicable preference point system; or
 - (b) any other invitation for bid, that either the 80/20 or 90/10 preference point system will apply and that the lowest acceptable bid will be used to determine the applicable preference point system,

then the organ of state must indicate the points allocated for specific goals for both the 90/10 and 80/20 preference point system.

Table 1: Specific goals for the bid and points claimed are indicated per the table below. Note to bidders: The bidder must indicate how they claim points for each preference point system.)



The specific goals allocated points in terms of this bid	Number of points allocated (80/20 system) (To be completed by the organ of state)	Number of points claimed (80/20 system) (To be completed by the bidder)
51% Black Owned Suppliers (Section 2(1)(d)(i) of the PPPFA)	10,00	
30% Black Woman Owned Suppliers. (Section 2(1)(d)(i) of the PPPFA)	10,00	



Declaration with regard to company/firm

- **4.3.** Name of company/firm.....
- **4.4.** Company registration number:
- **4.5.** Type of company/ firm
 - Partnership/JV / Consortium
 - One-person business/sole propriety
 - Close Corporation
 - Public company
 - Personal liability company
 - □ (Pty) Limited
 - □ Non-Profit Company
 - State Owned Company

[Tick applicable box]

- **4.6.** I, the undersigned, who is duly authorised to do so on behalf of the company/firm, certify that the points claimed, based on the specific goals as advised in the bid, qualifies the company/ firm for the preference(s) shown and I acknowledge that:
 - i) The information furnished is true and correct;
 - ii) The preference points claimed are in accordance with the General Conditions as indicated in paragraph 1 of this form;
 - iii) In the event of a contract being awarded as a result of points claimed as shown in paragraphs 1.4 and 4.2, the contractor may be required to furnish documentary proof to the satisfaction of the organ of state that the claims are correct;
 - iv) If the specific goals have been claimed or obtained on a fraudulent basis or any of the conditions of contract have not been fulfilled, the organ of state may, in addition to any other remedy it may have –
 - (a) disqualify the person from the biding process;
 - (b) recover costs, losses or damages it has incurred or suffered as a result of that person's conduct;



- (c) cancel the contract and claim any damages which it has suffered as a result of having to make less favourable arrangements due to such cancellation;
- (d) recommend that the bidder or contractor, its shareholders and directors, or only the shareholders and directors who acted on a fraudulent basis, be restricted from obtaining business from any organ of state for a period not exceeding 10 years, after the *audi alteram partem* (hear the other side) rule has been applied; and
- (e) forward the matter for criminal prosecution, if deemed necessary.

	Signature of bidder
Surname and name:	
Date:	
Address:	



General conditions of contract

Table of clauses

- 1. Definitions
- 2. Application
- 3. General
- 4. Standards
- 5. Use of contract documents and information; inspection
- 6. Patent rights
- 7. Performance security
- 8. Inspections, tests and analysis
- 9. Packing
- 10. Delivery and documents
- 11. Insurance
- 12. Transportation
- 13. Incidental services
- 14. Spare parts
- 15. Warranty
- 16. Payment
- 17. Prices
- 18. Contract amendments
- 19. Assignment
- 20. Subcontracts
- 21. Delays in the supplier's performance
- 22. Penalties
- 23. Termination for default
- 24. Dumping and countervailing duties
- 25. Force Majeure
- 26. Termination for insolvency
- 27. Settlement of disputes
- 28. Limitation of liability
- 29. Governing language
- 30. Applicable law



- 31. Notices
- 32. Taxes and duties
- 33. National Industrial Participation Programme (NIPP)
- 34. Prohibition of restrictive practices



1. Definitions

The following terms shall be interpreted as indicated:

- **1.1** "Closing time" means the date and hour specified in the bidding documents for the receipt of bids.
- **1.2** "Contract" means the written agreement entered into between the purchaser and the supplier, as recorded in the contract form signed by the parties, including all attachments and appendices thereto and all documents incorporated by reference therein.
- **1.3** "Contract price" means the price payable to the supplier under the contract for the full and proper performance of his contractual obligations.
- **1.4** "Corrupt practice" means the offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting of anything of value to influence the action of a public official in the procurement process or in contract execution.
- **1.5** "Countervailing duties" are imposed in cases where an enterprise abroad is subsidized by its government and encouraged to market its products internationally.
- **1.6** "Country of origin" means the place where the goods were mined, grown or produced or from which the services are supplied. Goods are produced when, through manufacturing, processing or substantial and major assembly of components, a commercially recognized new product results that is substantially different in basic characteristics or in purpose or utility from its components.
- **1.7** "Day" means calendar day.
- **1.8** "Delivery" means delivery in compliance of the conditions of the contract or order.
- **1.9** "Delivery ex stock" means immediate delivery directly from stock actually on hand.



- **1.10** "Delivery into consignees store or to his site" means delivered and unloaded in the specified store or depot or on the specified site in compliance with the conditions of the contract or order, the supplier bearing all risks and charges involved until the supplies are so delivered and a valid receipt is obtained.
- **1.11** "Dumping" occurs when a private enterprise abroad market its goods on own initiative in the RSA at lower prices than that of the country of origin and which have the potential to harm the local industries in RSA.
- **1.12** "Force majeure" means an event beyond the control of the supplier and not involving the supplier's fault or negligence and not foreseeable. Such events may include, but is not restricted to, acts of the purchaser in its sovereign capacity, wars or revolutions, fires, floods, epidemics, quarantine restrictions and freight embargoes.
- **1.13** "Fraudulent practice" means a misrepresentation of facts in order to influence a procurement process or the execution of a contract to the detriment of any bidder and includes collusive practice among bidders (prior to or after bid submission) designed to establish bid prices at artificial non-competitive levels and to deprive the bidder of the benefits of free and open competition.
- **1.14** "GCC" means the General Conditions of Contract.
- **1.15** "Goods" means all of the equipment, machinery, and/or other materials that the supplier is required to supply to the purchaser under the contract.
- 1.16 "Imported content" means that portion of the bidding price represented by the cost of components, parts or materials which have been or are still to be imported (whether by the supplier or his subcontractors) and which costs are inclusive of the costs abroad, plus freight and other direct importation costs such as landing costs, dock dues, import duty, sales duty or other similar tax or duty at the South African place of entry as well as transportation and handling charges to the factory in the Republic where the supplies covered by the bid will be manufactured.
- **1.17** "Local content" means that portion of the bidding price which is not included in the imported content provided that local manufacture does take place.



- **1.18** "Manufacture" means the production of products in a factory using labour, materials, components and machinery and includes other related value-adding activities.
- **1.19** "Order" means an official written order issued for the supply of goods or works or the rendering of a service.
- **1.20** "Project site," where applicable, means the place indicated in bidding documents.
- **1.21** "Purchaser" means the organization purchasing the goods.
- **1.22** "Republic" means the Republic of South Africa.
- **1.23** "SCC" means the Special Conditions of Contract.
- **1.24** "Services" means those functional services ancillary to the supply of the goods, such as transportation and any other incidental services, such as installation, commissioning, provision of technical assistance, training, catering, gardening, security, maintenance and other such obligations of the supplier covered under the contract.
- **1.25** "Written" or "in writing" means handwritten in ink or any form of electronic or mechanical writing.
- 2. Application
- 2.1 These general conditions are applicable to all bids, contracts and orders including bids for functional and professional services, sales, hiring, letting and the granting or acquiring of rights, but excluding immovable property, unless otherwise indicated in the bidding documents.
- **2.2** Where applicable, special conditions of contract are also laid down to cover specific supplies, services or works.



- **2.3** Where such special conditions of contract are in conflict with these general conditions, the special conditions shall apply.
- 3. General
- **3.2** Unless otherwise indicated in the bidding documents, the purchaser shall not be liable for any expense incurred in the preparation and submission of a bid. Where applicable a non-refundable fee for documents may be charged.
- **3.3** With certain exceptions, invitations to bid are only published in the Government Bid Bulletin. The Government Bid Bulletin may be obtained directly from the Government Printer, Private Bag X85, Pretoria 0001, or accessed electronically from www.treasury.gov.za.
- 4. Standards
- **4.1** The goods supplied shall conform to the standards mentioned in the bidding documents and specifications.
- **5.** Use of contract documents and information; inspection.
- **5.1** The supplier shall not, without the purchaser's prior written consent, disclose the contract, or any provision thereof, or any specification, plan, drawing, pattern, sample, or information furnished by or on behalf of the purchaser in connection therewith, to any person other than a person employed by the supplier in the performance of the contract. Disclosure to any such employed person shall be made in confidence and shall extend only so far as may be necessary for purposes of such performance.
- **5.2** The supplier shall not, without the purchaser's prior written consent, make use of any document or information mentioned in GCC clause except for purposes of performing the contract.
- **5.3** Any document, other than the contract itself mentioned in GCC clause:



- **5.3.1** shall remain the property of the purchaser and shall be returned (all copies) to the purchaser on completion of the supplier's performance under the contract if so, required by the purchaser.
- **5.4** The supplier shall permit the purchaser to inspect the supplier's records relating to the performance of the supplier and to have them audited by auditors appointed by the purchaser, if so, required by the purchaser.
- 6. Patent rights
- **6.1.** The supplier shall indemnify the purchaser against all third-party claims of infringement of patent, trademark, or industrial design rights arising from use of the goods or any part thereof by the purchaser.
- **7.** Performance security
- **7.1** Within thirty (30) days of receipt of the notification of contract award, the successful bidder shall furnish to the purchaser the performance security of the amount specified in SCC.
- **7.2** The proceeds of the performance security shall be payable to the purchaser as compensation for any loss resulting from the supplier's failure to complete his obligations under the contract.
- **7.3** The performance security shall be denominated in the currency of the contract, or in a freely convertible currency acceptable to the purchaser and shall be in one of the following forms:
- **7.3.1** a bank guarantee or an irrevocable letter of credit issued by a reputable bank located in the purchaser's country or abroad, acceptable to the purchaser, in the form provided in the bidding documents or another form acceptable to the purchaser; or
- 7.3.2 a cashier's or certified cheque
- **7.4** The performance security will be discharged by the purchaser and returned to the supplier not later than thirty (30) days following the date of completion of the supplier's performance



obligations under the contract, including any warranty obligations, unless otherwise specified in SCC.

- 8. Inspections, tests and analyses
- **8.1** All pre-bidding testing will be for the account of the bidder.
- **8.2** If it is a bid condition that supplies to be produced or services to be rendered should at any stage during production or execution or on completion be subject to inspection, the premises of the bidder or contractor shall be open, at all reasonable hours, for inspection by a representative of the Department or an organization acting on behalf of the Department.
- **8.3** If there are no inspection requirements indicated in the bidding documents and no mention is made in the contract, but during the contract period it is decided that inspections shall be carried out, the purchaser shall itself make the necessary arrangements, including payment arrangements with the testing authority concerned.
- **8.4** If the inspections, tests and analyses referred to in clauses 8.2 and 8.3 show the supplies to be in accordance with the contract requirements, the cost of the inspections, tests and analyses shall be defrayed by the purchaser.
- **8.5** Where the supplies or services referred to in clauses 8.2 and 8.3 do not comply with the contract requirements, irrespective of whether such supplies or services are accepted or not, the cost in connection with these inspections, tests or analyses shall be defrayed by the supplier.
- **8.6** Supplies and services which are referred to in clauses 8.2 and 8.3 and which do not comply with the contract requirements may be rejected.
- **8.7** Any contract supplies may on or after delivery be inspected, tested or analysed and may be rejected if found not to comply with the requirements of the contract. Such rejected supplies shall be held at the cost and risk of the supplier who shall, when called upon, remove them immediately at his own cost and forthwith substitute them with supplies which do comply with the requirements of the contract. Failing such removal, the rejected



supplies shall be returned at the suppliers cost and risk. Should the supplier fail to provide the substitute supplies forthwith, the purchaser may, without giving the supplier further opportunity to substitute the rejected supplies, purchase such supplies as may be necessary at the expense of the supplier.

- 8.8 The provisions of clauses 8.4 to 8.7 shall not prejudice the right of the purchaser to cancel the contract on account of a breach of the conditions thereof, or to act in terms of Clause 23 of GCC.
- 9. Packing
- **9.1** The supplier shall provide such packing of the goods as is required to prevent their damage or deterioration during transit to their final destination, as indicated in the contract. The packing shall be sufficient to withstand, without limitation, rough handling during transit and exposure to extreme temperatures, salt and precipitation during transit, and open storage. Packing, case size and weights shall take into consideration, where appropriate, the remoteness of the goods' final destination and the absence of heavy handling facilities at all points in transit.
- **9.2** The packing, marking, and documentation within and outside the packages shall comply strictly with such special requirements as shall be expressly provided for in the contract, including additional requirements, if any, specified in SCC, and in any subsequent instructions ordered by the purchaser.
- 10. Delivery and documents
- **10.1** Delivery of the goods shall be made by the supplier in accordance with the terms specified in the contract. The details of shipping and/or other documents to be furnished by the supplier are specified in SCC.
- **10.2** Documents to be submitted by the supplier are specified in SCC.



- 11. Insurance
- **11.1** The goods supplied under the contract shall be fully insured in a freely convertible currency against loss or damage incidental to manufacture or acquisition, transportation, storage and delivery in the manner specified in the SCC.
- **12.** Transportation
- **12.1** Should a price other than an all-inclusive delivered price be required, this shall be specified in the SCC.
- **13.** Incidental services
- **13.1** The supplier may be required to provide any or all of the following services, including additional services, if any, specified in SCC:
- **13.1.1** performance or supervision of on-site assembly and/or commissioning of the supplied goods;
- **13.1.2** furnishing of tools required for assembly and/or maintenance of the supplied goods;
- 13.1.3
- **13.1.4** furnishing of a detailed operations and maintenance manual for each appropriate unit of the supplied goods;
- 13.1.5
- **13.1.6** performance or supervision or maintenance and/or repair of the supplied goods, for a period of time agreed by the parties, provided that this service shall not relieve the supplier of any warranty obligations under this contract; and
- 13.1.7
- **13.1.8** training of the purchaser's personnel, at the supplier's plant and/or on-site, in assembly, start-up, operation, maintenance, and/or repair of the supplied goods.
- **13.2** Prices charged by the supplier for incidental services, if not included in the contract price for the goods, shall be agreed upon in advance by the parties and shall not exceed the prevailing rates charged to other parties by the supplier for similar services.



- 14. Spare parts
- **14.1** As specified in SCC, the supplier may be required to provide any or all of the following materials, notifications, and information pertaining to spare parts manufactured or distributed by the supplier:
- **14.1.1** such spare parts as the purchaser may elect to purchase from the supplier, provided that this election shall not relieve the supplier of any warranty obligations under the contract; and
- **14.1.2** in the event of termination of production of the spare parts:
 - a) Advance notification to the purchaser of the pending termination, in sufficient time to permit the purchaser to procure needed requirements; and
 - **b)** following such termination, furnishing at no cost to the purchaser, the blueprints, drawings, and specifications of the spare parts, if requested.

15. Warranty

- **15.1** The supplier warrants that the goods supplied under the contract are new, unused, of the most recent or current models, and that they incorporate all recent improvements in design and materials unless provided otherwise in the contract. The supplier further warrants that all goods supplied under this contract shall have no defect, arising from design, materials, or workmanship (except when the design and/or material is required by the purchaser's specifications) or from any act or omission of the supplier, that may develop under normal use of the supplied goods in the conditions prevailing in the country of final destination.
- **15.2** This warranty shall remain valid for five (5) years after the goods, or any portion thereof as the case may be, have been delivered to and accepted at the final destination indicated in the contract, or for six (6) years after the date of shipment from the port or place of loading in the source country, whichever period concludes earlier, unless specified otherwise in SCC.



- **15.3** The purchaser shall promptly notify the supplier in writing of any claims arising under this warranty.
- **15.4** Upon receipt of such notice, the supplier shall, within the period specified in SCC and with all reasonable speed, repair or replace the defective goods or parts thereof, without costs to the purchaser.
- **15.5** If the supplier, having been notified, fails to remedy the defect(s) within the period specified in SCC, the purchaser may proceed to take such remedial action as may be necessary, at the supplier's risk and expense and without prejudice to any other rights which the purchaser may have against the supplier under the contract.
- 16. Payment
- **16.1** The method and conditions of payment to be made to the supplier under this contract shall be specified in SCC.
- **16.2** The supplier shall furnish the purchaser with an invoice accompanied by a copy of the delivery note and upon fulfilment of other obligations stipulated in the contract.
- **16.3** Payments shall be made promptly by the purchaser, but in no case later than thirty (30) days after submission of an invoice or claim by the supplier.
- **16.4** Payment will be made in Rand unless otherwise stipulated in SCC.
- 17. Prices
- **17.1** Prices charged by the supplier for goods delivered and services performed under the contract shall not vary from the prices quoted by the supplier in his bid, with the exception of any price adjustments authorized in SCC or in the purchaser's request for bid validity extension, as the case may be.



- **18.** Contract amendments
- **18.1** No variation in or modification of the terms of the contract shall be made except by written amendment signed by the parties concerned.
- **19.** Assignment
- **19.1** The supplier shall not assign, in whole or in part, its obligations to perform under the contract, except with the purchaser's prior written consent.
- 20. Subcontracts
- **20.1** The supplier shall notify the purchaser in writing of all subcontracts awarded under this contract if not already specified in the bid. Such notification, in the original bid or later, shall not relieve the supplier from any liability or obligation under the contract.
- **21.** Delays in the supplier's performance
- **21.1** Delivery of the goods and performance of services shall be made by the supplier in accordance with the time schedule prescribed by the purchaser in the contract.
- **21.2** If at any time during performance of the contract, the supplier or its subcontractor(s) should encounter conditions impeding timely delivery of the goods and performance of services, the supplier shall promptly notify the purchaser in writing of the fact of the delay, its likely duration and its cause(s). As soon as practicable after receipt of the supplier's notice, the purchaser shall evaluate the situation and may at his discretion extend the supplier's time for performance, with or without the imposition of penalties, in which case the extension shall be ratified by the parties by amendment of contract.
- **21.3** No provision in a contract shall be deemed to prohibit the obtaining of supplies or services from a national department, provincial department, or a local authority.
- **21.4** The right is reserved to procure outside of the contract small quantities or to have minor essential services executed if an emergency arises, the supplier's point of supply is not



situated at or near the place where the supplies are required, or the supplier's services are not readily available.

- **21.5** Except as provided under GCC Clause 25, a delay by the supplier in the performance of its delivery obligations shall render the supplier liable to the imposition of penalties, pursuant to GCC Clause 22, unless an extension of time is agreed upon pursuant to GCC Clause 21.2 without the application of penalties.
- **21.6** Upon any delay beyond the delivery period in the case of a supplies contract, the purchaser shall, without cancelling the contract, be entitled to purchase supplies of a similar quality and up to the same quantity in substitution of the goods not supplied in conformity with the contract and to return any goods delivered later at the supplier's expense and risk, or to cancel the contract and buy such goods as may be required to complete the contract and without prejudice to his other rights, be entitled to claim damages from the supplier.

22. Penalties

- **22.1** Subject to GCC Clause 25, if the supplier fails to deliver any or all of the goods or to perform the services within the period(s) specified in the contract, the purchaser shall, without prejudice to its other remedies under the contract, deduct from the contract price, as a penalty, a sum calculated on the delivered price of the delayed goods or unperformed services using the current prime interest rate calculated for each day of the delay until actual delivery or performance. The purchaser may also consider termination of the contract pursuant to GCC Clause 23.
- 23. Termination for default
- **23.1** The purchaser, without prejudice to any other remedy for breach of contract, by written notice of default sent to the supplier, may terminate this contract in whole or in part:
- **23.1.1** if the supplier fails to deliver any or all of the goods within the period(s) specified in the contract, or within any extension thereof granted by the purchaser pursuant to GCC Clause 21.2;



- 23.1.2 if the Supplier fails to perform any other obligation(s) under the contract; or
- **23.1.3** if the supplier, in the judgment of the purchaser, has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practices in competing for or in executing the contract.
- **23.2** In the event the purchaser terminates the contract in whole or in part, the purchaser may procure, upon such terms and in such manner as it deems appropriate, goods, works or services similar to those undelivered, and the supplier shall be liable to the purchaser for any excess costs for such similar goods, works or services. However, the supplier shall continue performance of the contract to the extent not terminated.
- **23.3** Where the purchaser terminates the contract in whole or in part, the purchaser may decide to impose a restriction penalty on the supplier by prohibiting such supplier from doing business with the public sector for a period not exceeding 10 years.
- 23.4 If a purchaser intends imposing a restriction on a supplier or any person associated with the supplier, the supplier will be allowed a time period of not more than fourteen (14) days to provide reasons why the envisaged restriction should not be imposed. Should the supplier fail to respond within the stipulated fourteen (14) days the purchaser may regard the intended penalty as not objected against and may impose it on the supplier.
- **23.5** Any restriction imposed on any person by the Accounting Officer / Authority will, at the discretion of the Accounting Officer / Authority, also be applicable to any other enterprise or any partner, manager, director or other person who wholly or partly exercises or exercised or may exercise control over the enterprise of the first-mentioned person, and with which enterprise or person the first-mentioned person, is or was in the opinion of the Accounting Officer / Authority actively associated.
- **23.6** If a restriction is imposed, the purchaser must, within five (5) working days of such imposition, furnish the National Treasury, with the following information:
- 23.6.1 the name and address of the supplier and / or person restricted by the purchaser;
- **23.6.2** the date of commencement of the restriction;



23.6.3 the period of restriction; and

23.6.4 the reasons for the restriction.

These details will be loaded in the National Treasury's central database of suppliers or persons prohibited from doing business with the public sector.

- 23.7 If a court of law convicts a person of an offence as contemplated in sections 12 or 13 of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act, No. 12 of 2004, the court may also rule that such person's name be endorsed on the Register for Bid Defaulters. When a person's name has been endorsed on the Register, the person will be prohibited from doing business with the public sector for a period not less than five years and not more than 10 years. The National Treasury is empowered to determine the period of restriction and each case will be dealt with on its own merits. According to section 32 of the Act the Register must be open to the public. The Register can be perused on the National Treasury website.
- **24.** Anti-dumping and countervailing duties and rights
- 24.1 When, after the date of bid, provisional payments are required, or anti- dumping or countervailing duties are imposed, or the amount of a provisional payment or antidumping or countervailing right is increased in respect of any dumped or subsidized import, the State is not liable for any amount so required or imposed, or for the amount of any such increase. When, after the said date, such a provisional payment is no longer required or any such anti-dumping or countervailing right is abolished, or where the amount of such provisional payment or any such right is reduced, any such favourable difference shall on demand be paid forthwith by the contractor to the State or the State may deduct such amounts from moneys (if any) which may otherwise be due to the contractor in regard to supplies or services which he delivered or rendered, or is to deliver or render in terms of the contract or any other contract or any other amount which may be due to him



25. Force Majeure

- **25.1** Notwithstanding the provisions of GCC Clauses 22 and 23, the supplier shall not be liable for forfeiture of its performance security, damages, or termination for default if and to the extent that his delay in performance or other failure to perform his obligations under the contract is the result of an event of force majeure.
- **25.2** If a force majeure situation arises, the supplier shall promptly notify the purchaser in writing of such condition and the cause thereof. Unless otherwise directed by the purchaser in writing, the supplier shall continue to perform its obligations under the contract as far as is reasonably practical and shall seek all reasonable alternative means for performance not prevented by the force majeure event.

26. Termination for insolvency

26.1 The purchaser may at any time terminate the contract by giving written notice to the supplier if the supplier becomes bankrupt or otherwise insolvent. In this event, termination will be without compensation to the supplier, provided that such termination will not prejudice or affect any right of action or remedy which has accrued or will accrue thereafter to the purchaser.

27. Settlement of Disputes

- **27.1** If any dispute or difference of any kind whatsoever arises between the purchaser and the supplier in connection with or arising out of the contract, the parties shall make every effort to resolve amicably such dispute or difference by mutual consultation.
- **27.2** If, after thirty (30) days, the parties have failed to resolve their dispute or difference by such mutual consultation, then either the purchaser or the supplier may give notice to the other party of his intention to commence with mediation. No mediation in respect of this matter may be commenced unless such notice is given to the other party.
- **27.3** Should it not be possible to settle a dispute by means of mediation, it may be settled in a South African court of law.



- **27.4** Mediation proceedings shall be conducted in accordance with the rules of procedure specified in the SCC.
- 27.5 Notwithstanding any reference to mediation and/or court proceedings herein,
- **27.5.1** the parties shall continue to perform their respective obligations under the contract unless they otherwise agree; and
- **27.5.2** the purchaser shall pay the supplier any monies due the supplier.
- **28.** Limitation of liability
- **28.1** Except in cases of criminal negligence or wilful misconduct, and in the case of infringement pursuant to Clause 6;
- **28.1.1** the supplier shall not be liable to the purchaser, whether in contract, tort, or otherwise, for any indirect or consequential loss or damage, loss of use, loss of production, or loss of profits or interest costs, provided that this exclusion shall not apply to any obligation of the supplier to pay penalties and/or damages to the purchaser; and
- **28.1.2** the aggregate liability of the supplier to the purchaser, whether under the contract, in tort or otherwise, shall not exceed the total contract price, provided that this limitation shall not apply to the cost of repairing or replacing defective equipment.
- **29.** Governing language
- **29.1** The contract shall be written in English. All correspondence and other documents pertaining to the contract that is exchanged by the parties shall also be written in English.
- 30. Applicable law
- **30.1** The contract shall be interpreted in accordance with South African laws, unless otherwise specified in SCC.



- 31. Notices
- **31.1** Every written acceptance of a bid shall be posted to the supplier concerned by registered or certified mail and any other notice to him shall be posted by ordinary mail to the address furnished in his bid or to the address notified later by him in writing and such posting shall be deemed to be proper service of such notice
- **31.2** The time mentioned in the contract documents for performing any act after such aforesaid notice has been given, shall be reckoned from the date of posting of such notice.
- 32. Taxes and duties
- **32.1** A foreign supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, stamp duties, license fees, and other such levies imposed outside the purchaser's country.
- **32.2** A local supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, duties, license fees, etc., incurred until delivery of the contracted goods to the purchaser.
- **32.3** No contract shall be concluded with any bidder whose tax matters are not in order. Prior to the award of a bid the Department must be in possession of a tax clearance certificate, submitted by the bidder. This certificate must be an original issued by the South African Revenue Services.
- 33. National Industrial Participation (NIP) Programme
- **33.1** The NIP Programme administered by the Department of Trade and Industry shall be applicable to all contracts that are subject to the NIP obligation.
- 34. Prohibition of Restrictive practices
- 34.1 In terms of section 4 (1) (b) (iii) of the Competition Act No. 89 of 1998, as amended, an agreement between, or concerted practice by, firms, or a decision by an association of firms, is prohibited if it is between parties in a horizontal relationship and if a bidder (s) is / are or a contractor(s) was / were involved in collusive bidding (or bid rigging).



- **34.2** If a bidder(s) or contractor(s), based on reasonable grounds or evidence obtained by the purchaser, has / have engaged in the restrictive practice referred to above, the purchaser may refer the matter to the Competition Commission for investigation and possible imposition of administrative penalties as contemplated in the Competition Act No. 89 of 1998.
- **34.3** If a bidder(s) or contractor(s), has / have been found guilty by the Competition Commission of the restrictive practice referred to above, the purchaser may, in addition and without prejudice to any other remedy provided for, invalidate the bid(s) for such item(s) offered, and / or terminate the contract in whole or part, and / or restrict the bidder(s) or contractor(s) from conducting business with the public sector for a period not exceeding ten (10) years and / or claim damages from the bidder(s) or contractor(s) concerned.



Appendix A-form questionnaire

	Ref. No : (Reference No.) Date :
For the attention	of Contract Specialist
ATNS Company L Eastgate Office P South Boulevard I Bruma, 2298 E-Mail: lightg@att	ark, Block C, Road,
From	: (Name of Bidder, Consortium or Consortium Leader)
	(Name of Responsible Person and Department)
e-mail address	: (Procurement Specialist as per the Bid advert)
(Refer	ence of particular document of the RFP or Bid Document)

(Title of subject matter in question)

No.	Paragraph No. in RPT or Bid Document	Questions

Questionnaire Submission No.



Annexure A

ltem	Specification	Qty	Picture
1.8-Seater Picnic table with attached benches	 8-Seater Picnic table Includes table and 8 chairs Made from durable and sustainable materials Compact and lightweight for easy transport Ideal for picnics, camping, and outdoor events Eco-friendly choice for outdoor dining Include holes in the middle to fit an umbrella. 	4	CORPORE OF
2. Herman Miller Aeron B full house office chairs or Equivalent or Similar approved	 Office Chair Colour: - Black Product Dimensions: - 16.75"D x 27"W x 41"H Seat heights: - 16"-20.5" Size: - Size B Back Style: - Open Back Environmental Conditions: - Recycled Material Material: - Aluminium, 8Z Pellicle, Faux Leather Item Weight: - 41 Pounds Frame Material: - Metal Seat Material Type: - Faux Leather 		
	 About this item Tilt Limiter lets one set the recline range at one of three postures. Tension control lets you adjust the amount of effort needed to recline comfortably. Seat Angle Adjustment changes seat angle from neutral to engaged The Adjustable Posture Fit Sacral/Lumbar support. Two individual pads flex independently and can be adjusted to fit the curve of spine. Fully Adjustable Arms adjust from a height of 6.8" above the seat to 10.8 inches above the seat, slide backward 	40	



	and forward over a range of 2.5 inches, pivot 15 degrees outward and 17.5		
	degrees inward		
3. Single-Seater	Single-Seater Leather Couch		
Leather			
Couch	Colour: Pepper/ Butterscotch Single seater modern design for enhanced comfort Leather Couch embodies timeless elegance with its sleek leather upholstery and tapered legs. Its rectangular design is perfect for compact living spaces.		
	 Product Type : Armchair Material Range : Leather Cushion Material : Full-Grain Leather Cushion Colour- : Customer Selection Leg Material : Oak Product Assembly: Partial Assembly Required 	10	
	 Length : 900 mm Depth : 950mm Height : 940mm Seat Height : 480 mm Seat Depth : 560mm Arm Height : 650 mm Arm Width : 140mm Legs Height : 150mm 		
4. Two-seater	2-Seater Leather Couch		
Leather			
couch	Colour: Pepper/ Butterscotch 2-seater modern design for enhanced comfort Leather Couch embodies timeless elegance with its sleek leather upholstery and tapered legs. Its rectangular design is perfect for compact living spaces.		
	FEATURES		A VI KAPT DE
	 Product Type : Couch Type :Standard 2-Seater Couch 	10	
	 Material Range : Leather Seat Material : Full-Grain Leather Seat Colour : Customer Selection Leg Material : Oak Product Assembly: Partial Assembly 		
	Required• Length: 1.8m• Depth: 900mm• Height: 860mm		
	Seat Height : 460mm Seat Depth : 580mm		



	Arm Height : 650mm		
	Arm Width : 150mm		
	Legs Height : 170mm		
5. Three-seater Leather couch	Larger 3-Seater Leather Couch 3- seater modern design for enhanced comfort Leather Couch embodies timeless elegance with its sleek leather upholstery and tapered legs. Its rectangular design is perfect for compact living spaces.		and a second second
	FEATURES		and the state of t
	 Product Type : Couch Type : Large 3-Seater Couch Material Range : Leather Seat Material : Full-Grain Leather Seat Colour : Customer Selection Leg Material : Oak Product Assembly: Partial Assembly Required Length : 2.2m Depth : 930mm Height : 800mm Seat Height : 430mm Seat Depth : 600mm Arm Height : 180mm Feet : 35mm square 	5	
	block/solid wood		
6.10–12-seater oval boardroom table	 10–12-seater oval boardroom table Oval Boardroom table Length : 3.2m Depth : 1.38m Height : 0.8m Laminate : Top 32mm thick built up to 45mm Finishes: Mahogany-stained veneer laminate Finished with 2 coats clear satin varnish 45mm x 10mm rosewood solid edges custom mahogany stained. 32mm x 2mm mahogany stained veneer edges Features: 32mm panel legs Leather look oval inlay Height adjustment levellers 	1	



7. Glass Top	Glass Top Coffee Table		
Coffee Table	Spacious design carefully constructed with tiered display shelf to maximize storage and organization • Length: 48" (121.9 cm) • Width: 24" (61 cm) • Height: 18" (45.7 cm) • Weight: 59.1 lb (26.6 kg)	1	
8. L Shaped Office Desk	 L Shaped Office Desk Available Sizes: 1.8m Dimensions: 1800L x 1600D x 750H Built-in Credenza for additional storage, creating an L-shaped desk layout. Modern minimalist design with clean lines, perfect for a professional office setting. Ample Storage: Drawers on both sides and cupboard space for organized storage solutions. Lockable drawers. Cable tray and holes to route cables Oak woodgrain finish 	11	
9. Rectangular Executive Desk	 Rectangular Executive Desk Finishes: - 32mm top in a Brookhill veneer Desk Types: - Medium Modesty Panel and Cable Beam Modesty Panel Types: - Veneer Width: - 1800mm Depth: - 1000mm Height: - 740mm Silver Steel frame. 	6	
10. Rectangular Executive Desk	 Rectangular Executive Desk Finishes: - 32mm top in a mahogany finish Desk Types: - Medium Modesty Panel and Cable Beam Modesty Panel Types: - Veneer Width: - 1800mm Depth: - 1000mm Height: - 740mm Silver Steel frame. 	9	



11. Right L- shape table + round end	 Right L-shape table + round end The L shape office desk should have the following dimensions: 1800mm x 800 mm. The office desk shall have an integrated credenza and pedestal with 3 drawers. The office desk shall have cable routing holes and cable tray. The colour of the table shall be mahogany 	3	
12. L Shaped Office Desk	 L Shaped Office Desk The L shaped office table should have dimensions of 1800mm x 800mm. The table shall have lockable drawers (minimum 3 drawers). The table shall have cable tray and holes to route cables. The table should have mahogany finish 	5	
13. 4 drawer filing cabinet (2100 x 450 x 900mm)	 4 drawer filing cabinet The filing cabinet shall be a suspension filing cabinet. The suspension files shall be provided. The cabinet shall have 4 drawers all containing rails for suspension files. The cabinet should have dimensions of 2100 x 450 x 900mm. The filing cabinet shall have a mahogany finish 	22	



14. Sliding Door Filing Cabinet	 Sliding Door Filing Cabinet The filing cabinet shall have a sliding door. The filing cabinet should have dimensions of 480 x 480 x 1400mm. The preferred filing cabinet finish is American Mahogany colour. 	1	
15. 2 swing doors filing cabinet	 2 swing doors filing cabinet The filling cabinet shall have 2 swing doors. The filling cabinet should have dimensions of 2100mm x 900mm. The filling cabinet doors shall be lockable. The filing cabinet shall have shelves. The filing cabinet should have an oak woodgrain finish. 	3	



16. 2 swing doors filing cabinet 900mm (W) x 1600mm (H) x 450mm (D).	 <u>2 swing doors filing cabinet 900mm (W)</u> <u>x 1600mm (H) x 450mm (D).</u> a] The table should meet the following specifications: Filling cabinet shall have 2 swing doors. 3 x adjustable shelves. Cabinet top should be 32mm. Shelve thickness should be 25mm. Brookhill veneer finish. [b] The cabinet should have the following dimensions: 900mm (W) x 1600mm (H) x 450mm (D). 	22	



17. Filing cabinet with sliding door (700 x 770mm.)	 Filing cabinet with sliding door The filing cabinet shall have a sliding door. The filing cabinet should have dimensions of 700 x 770mm. The preferred filing cabinet finish is light beige. 	2	
18. Hanger File Cabinet	 Hanger File Cabinet The cabinet shall have a Brookhill veneer finish. Each drawer of the hanging file drawer systems shall have a lock mechanism. The cabinet shall have at least 4 drawers. Each drawer of the hanging file drawer system shall have a bottom on each drawer and fixed shelf of at least 16mm below each -drawer to ensure structure stability. The dimensions of the filing cabinet shall be 950mm x 450mm x 1600mm (width x depth x height). 	8	
19. Credenza	 Credenza The credenza top dimensions should be 1550 x 555 mm The credenza shall have a shelve that is height adjustable to at least 3 different levels. The credenza shall have a Brookhill veneer finish 	4	



20. Credenza	 Credenza The credenza top dimensions should be 1550 x 555 mm The credenza shall have a shelve that is height adjustable to at least 3 different levels. The credenza shall have a Mohagany finish 	1	
21. Four-rows cupboard suspension files	 Four-rows cupboard suspension files The filing cabinet shall be a suspension filing cabinet. The suspension files shall be provided. The cabinet shall have 4 drawers all containing rails for suspension files. The cabinet should have dimensions of 2100 x 450 x 900mm. The filing cabinet shall have a smoked cedar, Mahogany. 	2	
22. Single bed with a base set	 Single bed with a base set The single bed shall come with a base set The single bed shall be of the standard single bed size The bed set should have at least a 1-year warranty 	2	



23. Locker set for the	Single bed with a base set	50	
locker room	 The lockers style shall be a pigeonhole locker. The size of each locker insider should be 370 x 270mm. The preferred lockers finish is natural oak. 		



General specifications

1. Deliveries

- a) Deliveries must take place within stipulated days, except in emergency circumstances; delivery must be immediately.
- **b)** The service provider shall at all times remain fully and solely responsible for the timeous delivery of service/goods to ATNS.
- c) The delivery of items to ATNS must include the on/off-loading thereof at the service provider's own risk and cost to the designated delivery addresses as indicated hereto as **1.2.3** above.
- **d)** Successful Service providers must supply and ensure their own labour for the discharging of their duties at the designated ATNS site.

2. Environmental conditions

The bidder shall submit proof of the following requirements:

a) Sustainable materials to be used during the project to reduce the environmental and social impact of the product lifecycle, i.e., suppliers must demonstrate environmental responsibility of the selected manufactured products. The supplier's product manufacturing processes is to demonstrate the proactive management of environmental aspects and compliance to relevant environmental legislation during the production. Demonstrated by the submission of their respective environmental policy/ certification etc.

3. Regulations

The furniture items shall be in accordance with at least the following Acts and regulations:

- a) The Occupational Health and Safety Act, 1993 (Act 85 of 1993) as amended
- **b)** South African Bureau of Standards: Test methods for non-metallic materials Part 100: General (SANS 60811-100)
- c) Section 28: Duty of care, of the National Environmental Management Act (NEMA)



4. Warranty

The bidder shall submit proof of the following requirements:

- a) All furniture shall have a minimum 5 (five)-year warranty.
- **b)** The warranty commences once furniture has been delivered and shall cover all system malfunctions as well as their auxiliaries.
- *c)* Provide furniture and equipment guarantee

5. General

- a) The service provider must provide all equipment, materials, labour, and transport to comprehensively execute the delivery of furniture.
- **b)** The service provider will be responsible for providing staff which are sufficiently skilled and qualified for successful execution of the work.
- c) Provide quoted price which Include VAT and be valid for 90 days from closing date of the quotation.
- d) Must Comply with all statutory regulations.

6. Quality

a) Quality standards

- i) Supply and delivery of services to ATNS Shall be carried out with best quality and to a high class of workmanship
- ii) All work shall be carried out in accordance with the prevailing industry norms and best practices.
- iii) The service provider shall maintain good housekeeping standards in the area where S/he is working for the duration of the contract.

b) Quality Tests

i) ATNS may from time to time test the quality of the services/product, and noncompliance may result in the termination of the contract.



7. Contractors' responsibilities

- **a)** The Contractor shall:
- i) The service provider will be required to perform the following activities: same day services, weekend services, after-hours services, public Holiday services, overnight express, international courier service and any Ad-hoc logistics activities
- ii) Will ensure that all parcels/documents are delivered to the intended recipient.
- iii) Ensure that all work will be carried out to standards as required, as well as any applicable governing law and/or regulations.
- iv) The Service Provider will furnish proof of delivery of parcels/documents to ATNS with the required level of detail monthly
- v) Be fully responsible for meeting all requirements in this document regarding the Works.
- vi) Conduct any other reasonable work required to successfully deliver the services to ATNS on time, on budget, at the accepted quality.
- vii) Conform to all relevant SANS standards, OHS Act regulations and all other legislation that might be relevant to this Contract and the execution thereof.
- viii) Be fully responsible for obtaining (and keeping up to date with) said requirements above.
- ix) Be responsible for providing staff which are sufficiently skilled and qualified for successful execution of the works.
- **x)** At all times remain responsible for ensuring that the staff complement is sufficient to maintain the service levels and system performance.
- **xi)** Continuously ensure that all staff is suitable, able, and competent for the duties required of them.
- **xii)** Continuously ensure that all staff is knowledgeable and trustworthy.
- **xiii)** Ensure that all services are performed within the required Response Times as stipulated in Service Levels.
- **xiv)** Be responsible for holding all tools and/or special equipment that might be required for the execution of the works.



- **xv)** Ensure that Safety equipment is used where applicable (e.g., safety, goggles, boots, harness, etc.) The Contractor, at his/her own expense shall provide such equipment, for his/her employees. The Contractor shall apply the necessary discipline and control to ensure compliance by his workers.
- **xvi)** Ensure that No person shall perform an unsafe / unhygienic act or operation whilst on Company premises.
- xvii) Ensure that no unsafe/dangerous equipment or tools may be brought onto or used on Company premises. The Company reserves the right to inspect all equipment/tools at any time and to prevent/prohibit their use, without any penalty to the Company and without affecting the terms of the Contract in any way.
- **xviii)** The relevant cost centers provided by the ATNS must be clearly indicated on the monthly activity report.
- xix) The Courier must timeously submit the monthly activity report and invoices
- **xx)** A service provider is required to safeguard the interests of the ATNS by ensuring confidentiality and safety of parcel.